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Kia ora whānau,
It certainly feels like winter is well on its way. I’ve seen a fair number of
sweatshirts and scarves out in the playground this week. Some clothing
lingering past home time! Check the growing pile if you are missing
something. 
My week is often filled with meeting people. It is part of being Principal that I
am thoroughly enjoying. It’s a mixture of new and existing relationships. It
reminds me how much our kura is central to a much wider community. In the
past week I have visited six of our local preschools and met their staff and
tamariki, Nigel the new Skids coordinator, Mary Ely our ERO evaluation
partner, two University of Victoria observers, Michael our new senior advisor,
Damian who runs the market and four new families. Starting next week, we
welcome four new masters student teachers who will be working with your
tamariki for four weeks. As I travel through our spaces, visitors comment on
the warm welcome and vibrant learning spaces at Te Kura o ngā Puna
Waiora. What a great reputation. 

The last few weeks have provided opportunities for families to be part of  our
learning. We love having our families being part of what goes on at school-
that’s when our learners are most engaged.
Whānau Māori hui. Last week many of our Māori whānau gathered in
Pōhutukawa for kōrero, kai and sharing stories. If you are Māori and missed
out-watch out for the next hui.
Trips out of school. Te Papa has reaped the benefit of Newtown tamariki
visiting this week. Loads of questioning, wondering and building on the
excellent learning from within whānau. Ask your children what they saw and
learned.
Exhibition (Whakaaturanga Mahitoi). Many tamariki proudly shared their art
and pepeha in the hall this week. That sound of laughter, sharing and praise
is satisfying for everyone. Thanks to the kaiako that poured time and energy
into creating and supporting each person to complete their works.

What’s happening next week? See you at the cross country on Monday-we’re
all hoping for a fine enough day to run.

As you spare a thought for the tragedy in the primary school in Texas, equally
be thankful for the freedom we have in Newtown School to take part in the
activities mentioned in this newsletter.
Have a relaxing weekend. Hopefully see you at the cross country.

Noho ora mai ra, Nicki Read - TumuakiKI
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Kia whakapau kaha - Effort
Ka whakapau i ō tātou kaha i ā tātou mahi katoa. We give our best in everything we do.

PRINCIPAL'S PĀNUI
IMPORTANT DATES

30 May - Cross Country

31 May - B.O.T Meeting (everyone


welcome)

6 June - Queens Birthday (public


holiday)

23 June - Matariki Breakfast

24 June - Matariki (public holiday)

25&27 July - School Photos

25 October - Staff only day

TERM TWO: 2 May - 8 July 2022

TERM THREE: 25 July - 30 September

TERM FOUR: 17 October - 15 December

"Quote 
of the 

Week"
"Whoa, they have


school language at

Te Papa too!' 




(as a 6 year old reads

the signs on their trip.)



Kia Manaaki - Respectful
Ka whakamana tātou id ngā rongo o te katoa. We value the thoughts and feelings of each other.

Whānaungatanga - Connected
I share my culture. I value the culture of others.

Kia Manahau - Resilient
E hia hinganga, katū tonu, ka ako tonu. We keep trying and learn from what we do.

Celebrations
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What we are celebrating this week

Week 4 | Term 2 | May 2022
STAFF SPOTLIGHT

Maraea Pukeke-Pine

Julie Bell

E ngā karangaranga maha! 
Ka tū rangatira au hei raukura mō ōku iwi ko Tūwharetoa, ko Ngāti Kahungunu ki Te Wairoa, ko Ngāti
Pahauwera hoki. He raukura au i roto i te whānau o Ngāti Kotahitanga. Inaiānei, ka tū au hei Pouako! Nōku te
whiwhi ki te whakatinanahia ngā uaratanga me ngā mātāpono i whakatō i tōku whānau, i aku pouako nō roto i
tēnei whānau hoki. He waimarie nōku ki te whakatō i ēnei tikanga i runga i ngā tamariki i tēnei wā. Kōinei taku
tau tuawhā e whakaako ana i ēnei raukura. E mōhio whānui ana au kei roto ngā piki me ngā heke o te tū hei
pouako. 
Did you know? I am a graduate of Ngāti Kotahitanga. I graduated in 2002 and now have returned as a
Pouako. It is very bittersweet that I have come full circle. Whaea Hine, Karen F, Kāren K, Sally, Sam and
Rangimarie have all been my Pouako at one stage in my time here! How cool to be working alongside them
now!! I am in my Fourth Year! Wowee!!
Passion: I have had the privilege of not only living it but learning in Te Ao Māori and soaking up all this
knowledge that I can now pass on to our next generation! It’s all about them right. I also teach my own 2 boys
Carl and Cruz (some people say I am mad, but I wouldn’t change it for the world). I also have my niece
Māreikura in my classroom too! It’s such a great space to be able to work in a career where you get to teach
and learn at the sametime with whānau.Fun FACT: I have never traveled to Te Waipounamu, South Island yet
but have been to 2 or 3 different countries! 
I look forward to seeing the growth in Ngāti Kotahitanga and the opportunities and experiences for our
tamariki to aspire to!!
“Ka whangaia, ka tupu, ka puawai”
Whaea Maraea singing out! 

Kia ora whānau,  Ko Julie tōku ingoa. I am  mother to Lillie, Rhiley and Cooper
and have been married to Jono for 23 years.  I am now officially the shortest in
my family.
I've been at Newtown School for 8 years now and have loved being a part of this
vibrant community.  I started out as a Teacher Aide and loved being in the
classroom with the students and teachers.  I then moved on to Mutukaroa Co-
ordinator where I worked closely with new entrant students,  parents and
teachers.  I am now in the school office where I work (and have lots of  laughs)
with  the lovely Melissa.  One of the things I love about being in the office, is that
I get to know and interact with the students from the whole school and not just
the junior students.  I also get to meet all the whānau who come into the office.  I
am are here to answer any questions you may have, so please come in and have
a chat, I am always happy to talk to you (except every second Friday afternoon
when I am trying to get this newsletter out haha). You have the most wonderful
kids and I love to see them grow and start the process  of becoming who they
are meant to be over the 6 years they are here at school.

Amazing exhibition - Whakaaturanga Mahitoi

Tamariki learning to tie their own shoes!

Welcome to our 4 new Masters students, we look forward to
your time with us here at Newtown School 
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES SPOTLIGHT

Kia Manaaki - Respectful
Ka whakamana tātou id ngā rongo o te katoa. We value the thoughts and feelings of each other.

Kia ora!

I joined the Board of Trustees at the last election 3 years ago. I have had a role in community engagement, and more recently
as treasurer. I have also sat on the kaitiaki group of local schools known as the kāhui ako.

I’ve really enjoyed my time on the BOT and am grateful to have had the opportunity. I’ve been impressed with the
commitment and care shown by the other Trustees and have felt lucky to see the energy and skill the School’s staff and
teachers bring.

The BOT’s role is to participate in governance of the school. The Trustees represent our community in discussions about the
direction of the school. The BOT works closely with Nicki to develop plans and policies that strive for the best outcomes for all
learners. It then provides support and oversight as those are carried out. The BOT is not involved in the day to day
operations of the school - that’s for Nicki and her crew. 

Here are some examples of work the BOT has done that I’ve enjoyed:
Firstly, running (with mega thanks to Tom Hovey) a workshop and survey about school communication and confidence that
continues to inform decisions. It’ll be repeated later this year too. Secondly, the principal appointment process. It was a real
responsibility to deliver the best principal we could. Thirdly, attending some of the professional development the school has
run on the role of te Tiriti o Waitangi in education. There’s lots of energy within the school to continue to learn and strive to
be good treaty partners..

There are elections for new Trustees in September. Please give some thought to standing. The school deserves an engaged
and motivated BOT to represent us all. Feel free to come to the monthly meetings to see how they work, check out the
NZSTA website or ask any of the current Board if you’d like to know more.

See you somewhere around the green line. Ngā mihi mahana 
Nick

Board of Trustees Spotlight

Ko whenua o tāku whānau a Ingarangi me Hāmene / The land of my
family is in England and Germany
Ko Pākehā te tāngata / My people are Pākehā
He Tangata Tiriti āhau / I want to be a good treaty partner
Nō Te Whanganui a Tara āhau / I’m from Wellington
Ko Esther raua ko Gabe ōku tāmariki / Our kids are Esther in Harakeke
and Gabe in Waitangi. 
Ko Nick Booth tōku ingoa.

Nick Booth

CROSS COUNTRY
Monday 30th May 

The juniors (Year 1-3) will run in the morning at Newtown School 

The seniors (year 4-6) will run at MacAlister Park  (Liardet St entrance) and walk
from school at 10am.

Parent and Caregiver support is welcome and valued! 
Come along to be cheerleaders, photographers and marshals at either the

junior or senior races.



Kia Manaaki - Respectful
Ka whakamana tātou id ngā rongo o te katoa. We value the thoughts and feelings of each other.

Whānaungatanga - Connected
I share my culture. I value the culture of others.

At Orange, you can continue to do everyday activities, but we need to protect

our vulnerable communities.
You must wear a face mask in many indoor locations. You do not need to wear a

face mask outdoors.
You can visit cafes and bars, attend gatherings and events, and go to the

hairdresser and gym. There are no capacity limits or distancing requirements at

venues.
Workplaces and schools can open.
To protect yourself, your whānau and your community, 

Self-isolate for 7 days if you test positive or live with 

  Nationwide

       keep up healthy habits.

       someone who has Covid-19

Life at Orange
No Green Line 
Keep masks on when inside
Visitors must sign in at the office 
Keep your child home if they are unwell
Please email if your child or someone in your household tests

positive, include the Day 0 date in your email.

   At Newtown School

another
 Quote 
 of the 

week
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Week 4 | Term 2 | May 2022
COVID UPDATES



Kia Manaaki - Respectful
Ka whakamana tātou id ngā rongo o te katoa. We value the thoughts and feelings of each other.

Kia Ngākau Hihiri - Curious
Ka mīharo, ka tūpono, ka auaha tātou. We wonder, take risks and innovate.

Please NO parking in

the Staff Car Park and


St. Annes Carpark 
Lets keep our

children SAFE

Support our Newtown School Fundraising
and purchase your Entertainment Membership from us

today!! Click Here to join
 Enjoy 100s of everyday savings!

Entertainment is the easy-to-use App packed with
incredible savings of up to 50% off and 2-for-1 offers, so
you can save on takeaway, dining, shopping, groceries,

gift cards, activities and more! 
And what’s even better, 20% of every membership

purchased goes to support Newtown School!
*BONUS Gift Card and limited-time offers promotional period: 8:00pm 19th April 2022

– 11:59pm 31st May 2022 NZST.
Full Promotional T&Cs available at https://www.entertainmentnz.com/promotions

If you have any questions the Entertainment Customer Service Team are always
available to help.

Please call 0508 326 657 or email support@entertainmentbook.co.nz
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Week 4 | Term 2 | May 2022
NOTICES

Come in and check

the lost property, the

number of clothes left

behind at school is

growing every day.

https://subscribe.entertainmentnz.com/fundraiser/10p4934
http://url2290.entertainment.com.au/ls/click?upn=4Z-2FufkzqHB-2FqOH9P5E97MFri7ObTvsASvN3wb-2BOjk6kAFxGN4-2BIVljcQpr2f8woilmPRV49If9hGbzK0EbdH1g-3D-3Dp6P2_r-2BDMsuWuYVmb7-2F1Mu1QL1CkOLrdEgB-2Bt-2BeuHZB9h-2BX7teWrJp5gd7zBNZqb9J0ZnFVYEQLpkmf9a3f4ztLmU4kvxzdz8U5Rr5k3ljT2mFtxVxmbP8dXfgkvvELnMDcEz4uWocrpxyP6IYGmXLE1iACVu68VHPKeHxeiDFkMKfpU4Hcb9x-2B-2FFQokX-2BwgZr7z0KAD-2F10cOIQvwj-2FvxLn8hP-2FwzQr-2Bs6p3eEOsTk4XJtFCRN4FZ71S8VaiB2pY9RBWxG7cslG4eXg-2F65lIOIK1snGAEGaARJ3T7Y9EQOtBn2lVXC7XYfbat36sGOsPC-2FmZEkip84DmPebx8cyrmt-2Fh-2BM05UfqldpuGwsrFvcXRkBz-2F7A1PI1CVON7-2BV9rwKuyrdJL2HTLH8x02eWK3xRtJvCBMsKOYEsH8henbDcumvJoStNOkxa1KpM-2FI0cjSURSQt6q7-2Bz6WMxaT8ML4pNTcxSUyUuZVkH-2BbApjnUVNo42RsfiAPm6xcofpmGnxZHweW0ZsHLSugI8XZOheh65Y8rW-2Fmn8QXzGCcfClcEf-2B4K47Xf7fexoL9MAy793nSoti4kpJvwT1-2Fi-2BgwSct2HOgKo70Yl4jqoV85w1LubjMAqrYM8s1p4gLo0j29zN8odvmoM0bi-2F1D2GohcaxDPNF36Dy-2BORQoOXHl0FGYEWzyXjxI6XUt6Ky4LroPyVqsra9EMikzEWUmDOpUtkP-2B8LiwUxL1RjUbUYSHlXV4pnSG-2BSV-2FCSIFy49GkfqzEQi7SgkYlz8-2FRPOr4RYQeCoU2Mq2ij4zjhH7YCFs9LjTOvu16ja0iD0SnrgzP1w7qdieFi-2FCcBU0vW9kq4GtxSNW6FikXB34M1gz-2BqUV-2Bb3DS9mzMplb4227PzS3iNt-2BpoeCpf7BmmwBS13MkVEYhQW-2FK9zUZwDTQDMkDO3OITUayjMwHu9IBjh05Hqd-2FJMG3zS-2BPu0Xrj
mailto:support@entertainmentbook.co.nz

